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June 13, 2017 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 

Re: Case 16-G-0533 – Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation – Tariff Filing to Establish 

Service Classification No. 15 – Interruptible Sales Service and Service Classification No. 16 

– Interruptible Transportation Service in P.S.C. No. 16 – Gas - Postponement Filing 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess, 

  

The enclosed Supplement, issued by Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E” or the “Company”), is 

transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service Commission. 

 

 Supplement No. 37 to P.S.C. No. 16 – Gas 

 

Effective:  July 13, 2017 

 

RG&E’s proposed filing requires notice under the State Administrative Procedures Act (“SAPA”).  To allow 

for additional time for the comment period of the SAPA RG&E has agreed, after discussions with Department 

of Public Service Commission Staff, to postpone the effective date of the proposed amendments to October 1, 

2017.   

 

The Company requests that the requirement of Section 66(12) (b) of 16 NYCRR Section 720-8.1 as to 

newspaper publication be waived as this postponement does not affect any internal procedures or processes, 

and will not directly impact the Company’s customers. 

 

If you have any questions related to this filing, please contact Linda Dent at 585.771.4701 or me at 

607.762.8710. 

 

        Respectfully Submitted, 

         
        Lori A. Cole 

          

  

  

Enclosures 

 

Lori A. Cole 
Manager – Regulatory and Tariffs 

 

Received: 06/13/2017


